PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD

P.O. Box J Farmville, Virginia 23901 BOARD MEMBERS Samuel Martin, Chairman Gordon Smith, Vice-Chairman Gwendolyn Akers-Booker, Secretary

MINUTES OF THE ELECTORAL BOARD Prince Edward County CANVASS MEETING

November 9	9, 2016
١	November 9

PURPOSE: Election Canvass

PRESENT: Members: Sam Martin, Chairman; Gordon Smith, Vice-Chair; Gwendolyn Akers-Booker,

Secretary; Lynette Wright, General Registrar and Tina Aubin, Office Assistant

Meeting was called to order 8:30 AM by Chairman, Sam Martin.

We began our canvas by reviewing envelopes from each precinct with regards to paper ballots. The Election results were reviewed as normal. During the Canvass 8 provisional votes were acted upon. Based on the information we had per VERSIS and what was presented from the voter(s), we were able to accept 3 votes with one pending ID. As we moved forward with this section of the election, the others were not accepted due to the fact that Prince Edward was not the locality in which they were registered.

Mrs. Cindy Koether, Chairman of Republican Party arrived at 10:30am and asked if she could observe the process and permission was granted. All precincts were accounted for and information reported from each precinct that was called in on the day of the Election was accurate and accepted. Once the information was accepted by the board members, enveloped were sealed and documents were delivered to the Clerk of The Courts.

Based on the pending Identification, we were all in agreement to reconvene on Monday, November 14th at 11:30am to finalize; sign and fax proper documents to the State.

Meeting with EB Members adjourned at 2:15 PM. Upon EB adjournment, Lynette Wright, GR and Gwen Akers-Booker, EB Secretary worked together to ensure that all papers were ready for signatures and that proper documentation would be in place for filing once the committee reconvene on November 14,2016, pending the outcome of the identification of one ballot. A copy of the results (unofficial) were placed on the table for individuals to review. Individuals can find the Election Day results on the website.

Secretary, Electoral Board
Sam Martin, Electoral Board Chairman
Gordon Smith, Electoral Board Vice-Chairman